
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
‘Capturing the imagination of young minds’ 

 
              Newsletter - Friday 4th April 2025 

 

A message from Miss Collier 
 
There have been many, many highlights in the last half term, no wonder it has gone so fast! Thank you to all the children 
and staff who have worked incredibly hard this last term. We are incredibly proud of them all. We wish you all a lovely 
Easter break. 

Early Years/KS1 
 

 
N - The children in Nursery have been busy planting beans and 

sunflowers.  

 
R- All the children in Reception have loved working with Mrs Johnson 

 
Y1 - The children had a great time at The Yorkshire Wildlife Park 

 
Y2 - A fabulous day out was had at York Art Gallery for the William 

Morris exhibition 
 

 
 

 



 

KS2 
 

 
Y3 - A fabulous effort was made for World Book Day 

 
Y4 - The trip to Jorvik led to Viking battles and a wealth of mythical 

stories 
 

 
Y5 - A real life Battle of Hastings took place  

 
Y6 - One of their highlights was reading with the younger children on 

World Book day. 
 

 

 
 

Staffing update - Sadly, we say farewell to Mrs Johnson at the end of this term as she leaves us after more than 21 years 
of service. Mrs Johnson has been an integral part of our school. Her unwavering commitment, passion for teaching and 
genuine love and kindness for our children has left a mark on so many families over the years. Thank you so much, we 
will miss you! 
We are excited to announce that Miss Gorwood has a very exciting Easter break ahead of her. She will return in the 
summer term with a new name, Mrs Colman. We wish the new Mr and Mrs Colman all our love and best wishes on their 
very special day. 
 

 



 

Photo consent  - In the summer term we are getting ready to share with you more photos on Dojo. As part of this we are 
updating all photo consent to include images on Dojo, the school website and newsletters. Please complete this quick 
consent form. If we do not have your consent we will not use your child’s photo on any of these platforms.  

 
 

Save the date! Staying safe online Tuesday 3rd June 6:30pm - In order to support parents navigating this ever changing 
world of technology we have organised a special event to support parents in keeping their children safe online. We will 
have a number of guest speakers who will be able to give parents a current picture of the online risks children are facing. 
There are a number of fabulous experts in the field including Professor Lisa Henderson, Head of psychology and Dr 
Emma Sullivan, University of York, Researchers on Channel 4's SWIPED. Anna Sarjantson from Screen Safe as well as 
the Director of Public Health. Due to the content that will be shared during the evening it is not appropriate for children 
to attend this event. 
 
Smartphone Free - We aim to be a fully ‘Smartphone Free school’ by September 2025. Smartphones and smart watches 
will not be allowed on school premises. We please ask that if you feel your child needs a phone at primary age, then you 
look to purchase a ‘brick phone’ as a basic communication device. 

 
 
Classes 25/26 - At the start of next term teachers will be reviewing the balance of classes for next academic year. We 
will review this annually to ensure the balance of every class is right. Please be reassured we will not make any 
unnecessary changes. This will be minimal and in some years may require no change at all. Just like adults, children cope 
with changes and transitions in different ways, some people breeze through with excitement and others feel anxious and 
need more support. At POPS we are very mindful of these differing needs and we plan our transition to new classes 
carefully and with a great deal of thought. You play a vital role in supporting these changes and helping this to be a 
positive experience for our children. Be positive! Your reaction will strongly influence your child. Please talk about the 
positive elements of change; new experiences, new opportunities, new topics and meeting new people while also 
focusing on the constants for your child, the things that will be the same. 
 
Emergency details - Please ensure the school has been informed of any changes to medical, allergy and emergency 
contact details. It is vital that school has up to date records and are able to contact parents in an emergency. Please 
continue to update the school office if your details change. 

 

 
 

 

 

https://forms.gle/T6tqup677qbQg1Fs7


 

Attendance and lateness – We are concerned by the increasing number of children arriving to school late or with 
persistent absence. Please can you support us by ensuring your child attends school on time. Doors close at 8:45am.  
Sadly, the impact on children’s confidence and self-esteem can be negative when they arrive after their peers and after 
lessons have started. It also has an impact on loss of lesson time and learning. If you are having difficulties bringing your 
child to school on time and would like some support and/or guidance please contact Mrs Mitchinson our attendance lead 
on hello@pop.hslt.academy.  
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Important dates for your diary 2024 - 2025 

Training days 
 
Monday 21st July 
Tuesday 22nd July  
 
 

Class sharing assemblies  
 
Friday 25th April Y3 Rhone 
Friday 2nd May Y3 Rhine 
Friday 9th May Y2 Avon 
Friday 16th May  Y2 Aire 
Friday 23rd May Y1 Tyne 
Friday 6th June Y1 Thames 
Friday 13th June  R Foss 
Friday 20th June R Ouse 

 

 
 

Tuesday 22nd April  Back to school  

Wednesday 23rd April Class photographs  

Monday 28th April Y4 Residential Parents’ meeting 3:30 pm Y4 Classrooms 

Tuesday 29th April Y4 Trip Merchant Adventure’s Hall  

Wednesday 30th April KS2 Status Quo Drumming workshop  

Monday 5th May Bank holiday. School closed. 

Thursday 1st May Friends Orchestra Concert 7-8pm Upper school Hall 

w/c 12th May  Y6 SATs   

Friday 16th May  Y6 Celebration day events TBC 

w/c 19th May  Walk to school week  

Monday 19th May   Early Years/ KS1 Phonic workshops 3:30 - 4:00pm Mr Holden’s / Miss Goodwill’s 
class 

Tuesday 20th May Y6 Residential Parents’ meeting 3:30 pm Y6 Classrooms 

Thursday 22nd May POPs Got Talent  2:00pm Led by School council  

w/c 26th May Half Term  
Tuesday 27th Poppleton children’s sports day 

 
 

Monday 2nd June Y3 Trip York’s Chocolate Story 

Tuesday 3rd June Y3 Trip York’s Chocolate Story 

Tuesday 3rd June Staying Safe Online event for parents 6:30pm 

Thur 5th -Fri 6th  June Y4 Residential Ingleton 

 



 

Friday 6th June Pride Wear rainbow colours - non uniform 

Saturday 7th June York Pride  

w/c 9th June  Y1 Phonic Screening check    
Y4 Multiplication check  

Monday 9th June  Sports Day  R/KS1 9:15am  KS2 2:00pm  School field 

Tuesday 10th June Welcome to early Years 25/26 4:00-5:00 pm  

Wednesday 11th June  Nursery sports morning 10:30- 11:00am, Picnic lunch with parents 

Friday 13th June Non uniform day Donation for the summer fair 

Monday 23rd June Reception Trip Big Sheep Little Cow - all day 

Wed 25th- Fri 27th  June  Y6 Residential Robin Wood 

Monday 30th June Reception new starters taster session  1:30 - 2:30 pm 

 
 

Tuesday 1st July  Y5/6 Production 2:00 - 3:00 pm 

Wednesday 2nd July  Y5/6 Production 5:00 - 6:00 pm 

Wednesday 2nd  July Reception new starters session  9:30 -10:30 am 

Weds 2nd Thurs 3rd July Y6 Transition days  

Thursday 3rd July Y5/6 Production 5:00 - 6:00 pm 

Friday 4th July  Popfest / Summer fair All day / 3:15-5:30 pm 

Tuesday 8th July Nursery new starters 25/26 Stay and Play  3:30-4:30 pm 

Thursday 10th July Nursery new starters 25/26  Stay and Play  3:30-4:30 pm 

Friday 11th July  Reports go out/ Classes go out  

Monday 14th July Reception Graduation  2:30 pm Hall 

Tuesday 15th July Meet your new teacher 9:30-11:30 am 

Thursday 17th July  Meet your new teacher 9:30-11:30 am 

Thursday 17th July  Y6 Colour Run 2:00pm  

Friday 18th  July  Y6 Leavers’ assembly 2:30pm Hall 

Friday 18th  July  Last day of term  

Monday 21st and 22nd July  School closed Training day 

 
 

 


